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MEETINGS FILE NOTE

	MEETING
	DATE
	VENUE

	Assessor Meeting
	23rd October 2012
	Neath


	PRESENT
	APOLOGIES

	Stephanie Morris, Angela Evans, Jessica Aitken, Helen Hanford, Sue Gregory

	


	ISSUE/COMMENT
	ACTION

	1. Minutes of meeting held on 4th September 2012
2. Matters arising from minutes
3. New intake/returners

4. Assessor Concerns
	Accepted as a true record
The Health and Safety monitoring for the part-time students is no longer an issue. All our students find their own placements if they are not already employed or running the setting. 
The college will be holding an open evening on Thursday 22nd November’12 and it is hoped that some of the people that have showed an interest in starting L2/3 in January’13 will attend. Jessica explained that she is getting enquiries from people and it is hoped that there will be sufficient numbers to create two new classes rather than delay the start until half term or Easter.

There had been a problem with getting the returning L5 students enrolled. Course codes not being set up in time and finance questioning payment has delayed their enrolment. Funding for all our L5 students has come from Flying Start funds and it was agreed with Marianne (finance manager) that invoices would be sent out and the cost would be paid in one instalment rather than for each academic year. The funds have come from an under spend and were being used to secure training places. Because this is not in line with college procedures finance staff were not happy to process their enrolment forms. Both Sue and Jessica have tried to resolve the issue. Barbara from the facility office was eventually able to provide the evidence that showed the finance office staff what had been agreed. 

Course codes have been an issue due to staff changes, certain groups of L3/5 students have not been on the system. This has resulted in registers going unmarked. Jessica is still working with facility staff to rectify the problem. Registers should not be marked until they have the right students on. 
 All classes have settled in and assessors have some concerns 


	ISSUE/COMMENT
	ACTION

	5. I.V cycle

6. Equal Opportunities

7. CPD


	about several students – 
Anna Serafin – her attendance in college is not very good, she has not handed in much work and attendance in placement is an issue. Anna receives ALG funding and seems to come in to college when this is due.

Kirsty Ellis – This term Kirsty has attended college for every session but has not produced much work. She is in placement but due to the lack of work is unlikely to complete for Easter’13. Kirsty receives ALG funding and the rewording of the paperwork (90% attendance or the money is paid back) has resulted in Kirsty attending class. Jessica has spoken to her about this but even with a target date the work still doesn’t come in. Jessica to monitor the situation.

Joshua Bendle - Josh is on his 7th term and is on course to complete by Christmas’12. Jessica visits him in placement once a week to support him. 
Caroline Jones – Caroline is on her 6th term and is due to complete for Christmas’12

Nikita Jones – Nikita has withdrawn from the L3 Monday night group for personal reasons, she is hoping to return in the new year. Nikita will join a new group.

Claire Eves, Elliott May-Jones, Sarah Gibbs – are part of the new Monday night group, their attendance is a cause for concern.
Kelly Holman - Kelly struggled with completing L2 and due to her missing some teaching sessions for L3 this may happen again. 
Sian Thomas, Kimberley Davies, Carly Doran, Emma Edwards and Helen Jenkins - are already talking about returning for a 6th term as they are struggling with home, work and course commitments. These students are part of the Tuesday group and it is likely that there could be a couple more that will require the extra time to complete.

Samantha Greenwood – Samantha is not doing the work required, Angela is struggling to get her to bring any in. 

There are still some Tuesday L2 students that are not in placement as they are waiting to their CRB checks to be completed. 

All portfolios have been sampled at least once. Jessica has seen some twice to ensure the assessors are getting to grips with the standards. We have not yet had and L2/5 students complete. Jessica will make a start on sampling all portfolios for the September starts in January’13 term.  
No Issues
No one has anything booked but it was suggested that a counselling course would be beneficial as all the assessors do it on a daily basis. Jessica suggested we opt for the 10 week taster session as a starting point. First Aid training was requested as most of the assessors have out of date certificates. Jessica to ask Tania about the availability of courses.  

Angela informed the meeting that she has received her certificate for the mentoring course she attended.


	ISSUE/COMMENT
	ACTION

	Any other business

Standardisation


	Jessica reminded all assessors to book appraisal appointments with Tania, all appraisal paperwork has been emailed out, its needs to be completed and returning to Tania before the appraisal date.
The college is due to be inspected by Estyn and is awaiting the date. There is no guarantee that the night time classes will be included or excluded from the inspection.  

Internal teaching observations are due to be carried out week beginning 19th November. Both Sue and Jessica have been included in the observations.
Photographs of students were requested as other staff find having these useful. Jessica to find out if this can be done. 

All assessors are to attend the school meetings that are held once as month. As all the assessors have different commitments it is hoped that whoever attends will cascade the information to others in the team. A calendar with all the meeting on has been emailed out by Tania. 

Recently an email was sent out regarding references and the procedure that needs to be followed. All assessors giving out references need to make themselves aware of the procedures. 

Steph is going on maturity leave at half term. She is taking the rest of the academic year off. Helen will take over assessing the L2 students in the Tuesday night class. Jo Sinclair will take over the teaching once she returns from leave - the 3rd week of November. Helen to use the first two weeks to get to know where the students are at and what they are working on.  The L3 Thursday night class will have Sue/Jessica as their assessor. This has yet to be confirmed. 
Steph has tried to complete as many observations as she can but there are still students who will require observations to be carried out, both L2 and 3. Steph has managed to work with Lyubov Barnes to get her unit complete and this has been IV’d.  

Dates for meetings for the rest of the academic year were agreed – 05/02/13, 19/03/13 and 14/05/13. An additional meeting maybe required once the date for the EV visit is confirmed in the new year.  

All the up dated paperwork is now in use and Jessica has received some positive feedback. Both students and placement are using the information in the red booklet to work out if the placement is suitable. 

Students are retuning the paperwork that placement sign to say they are aware of what the student is doing and are willing to support. Angela questioned why this paperwork had gone straight out ton placements. Jessica explained that is was because it had proved difficult to get back and this was an attempt to rectify this. 

 


	ISSUE/COMMENT
	ACTION

	Date of next meeting

	All log books for all levels and been copied and distributed. They are working well and both students and assessors. Some assessors are getting students to fill in and complete, please be careful that no mistakes are made. 

Unit 64.2.2 - 

Monitor how children use the prepared area/s and evaluate how effective it has been in:

a. Extending children’s learning and development

b. Encouraging high expectations of their achievement
Jessica asked if there was a way to simplify with we currently ask students to do for this piece of assessment criteria. Currently students are requested to monitor the areas of the setting over a period of time, recording how many children use them. Getting the data is fine but actually being able to answer both questions from the information is proving harder. Sue suggested that a tracker observation maybe a better way to gather the evidence because when the student evaluates their data they should be able to answer the questions asked. Sue to find some information she has and to circulate to Angela and Jessica. 
Tuesday 18th  December’12 @ 9.30am in Neath




	CIRCULATE TO:
	

	A. Evans
	S. Gregory
	H. Hanford
	S. Morris
	T. Davies
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